
Message from Camp Hansen/Camp Brown Health Lodge 

As we approach the 2021 summer camp season, we look forward to having a good year at Camp. As 

everyone knows there are many challenges regarding having a full resident camp due to the COVID-19 

pandemic.  Rest assured, the Council Camping Committee, Camp Health and Safety Committee, as well 

as Council Staff have worked diligently to make sure the health and safety of all attendees including 

Camp Staff is our top priority.  Our goal will always be to provide the best camp experience to the best 

of our ability.   

We know camp will be very different from the last time you attended.  With that being said, we would 

like to make you aware of some changes for the 2021 season that are new.   

- This year, in order to conform to social distancing and drastically reduce traffic in the Health 

Lodge, we will be dispensing ALL medications from the campsites.  

- All troops are required to bring a lock box or container that can be secured by a lock to camp.  

- The lock box will be kept with the Cubmaster, Scoutmaster, or the leader that is designated to 

dispense the medications.  

There are no changes to bringing medication to camp. Upon arrival during the medical recheck, All 

PRESCRIPTIONS AS WELL AS OVER THE COUNTER MEDICINE will be checked in and cataloged as they 

have in the past.  

- Medications will be recorded and kept on file in the health lodge as in the past.  

- Each unit will then be given the medications back to place in their secure lock box and taken 

back to their campsite with the log.  

- The leaders will place the lock box in a secure place in their campsite and will be responsible to 

dispense the medication and record the information in the log as directed.  

Please continue to use all forms that have been used in the past. The Health Officer will be available 

daily to check the logs and assist with any issues that may arise. If a medication needs to be refrigerated 

or has special needs, arrangements will be made to keep them in the Health Lodge.  

Camp procedures are very different from the last time you attended camp.  It will take Staff and 

Campers working together to achieve our goal to keep everyone safe, to the best of our ability.  

Thank you for your cooperation, any questions contact:  

Jeff Rittel jrittel@cox.net 

Mike Gross grossm79@gmail.com,  

Donald Lowe donald.lowe2@scouting.org 

Rex Lowe drlowe@ruraltel.net 
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